
 
April 20, 2021 

 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio                                    The Honorable Sam Graves 

Chairman                                                                    Ranking Member 
House Committee on Transportation and                  House Committee on Transportation and  
Infrastructure      Infrastructure  

2251 Rayburn House Office Building                        2164 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515                                              Washington, DC 20515 

  
Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves:  

 
I am requesting funding for the 10 Mile Signal Modernization in surface transportation 
reauthorization legislation.  
 

The project sponsor for this project is the City of Center Line and the project is located at 10 
Mile Road between Lawrence Avenue and Sherwood Avenue in Center Line, MI 48015.  
 
The funding is designated for improvements to traffic signals, pavement markings, and signage 

at a busy intersection to reduce danger to pedestrians and drivers.  
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following 
benefits: these improvements will help make transportation much safer in this area, particularly 

for pedestrians. Theses intersections are very near to a subsidized senior housing building as well 
as apartment buildings that house some of the lower income residents of Center Line. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
 

 
 
 
 

ANDY LEVIN 
Member of Congress  

       April 20, 2021  


